

Peterborough City Hospital
Edith Cavell Campus
Bretton Gate
Peterborough
Cambridgeshire
PE3 9GZ

Tel 01733 678023/678024/678025 Email communications@pbh-tr.nhs.uk

Our Reference: FOI 6297 Date: 19 February 2016

Dear Ms Atkinson,

In response to your Freedom of Information please find the information you require below:

Is there training provided to non-clinical, front-facing staff about human trafficking and modern slavery in your Trust?

Not specifically, however all members of Trust staff receive Safeguarding training and Prevent WRAP.Both include references to this issue.

If training is delivered in your Trust, which staff are eligible to receive this training? Is the training compulsory and how is attendance / completion measured? What format does this training take (e.g. e-learning, face-to-face, etc.)? How long does the training take to complete?

All members of Trust staff are required to attend mandatory training relating to Safeguarding (e'learning and face to face) and Prevent WRAP (face to face) training.

If there is no training in your Trust, is human trafficking incorporated into a safeguarding training programme or policy? If it is part of a safeguarding programme, does that programme also include a section on the Prevent policy?

**See Above** 

There are References to human trafficking in the Protection of Adults at Risk Policy which hyperlinks to the Peterborough Safeguarding Adults Board – Multi-agency procedures.

For either stand-alone training or training which is incorporate into a safeguarding programme or policy (please specify which): Are staff trained in potential clinical indicators for human trafficking victims? Are staff trained in who to refer a potential human trafficking case to? Are staff trained on the questions to ask to ascertain whether a patient is a victim of human trafficking? How often is the training completed?

No

If you feel your enquiry has not been dealt with appropriately, please refer any complaints to the Trust communications department, which will initiate an internal complaint procedure. Complainants who remain dissatisfied with the Trust at the end of the internal complaint procedure have the right to take their complaint to the Information Commissioner.

The Information Commissioner's Office address is: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.

Alternatively, you can call the ICO helpline on 0303 123 1113. For further information, please visit the Information Commissioner's website at: <a href="https://www.ico.org.uk">www.ico.org.uk</a>

Yours sincerely,

Julie Morgan-Walters Communications Officer